
Dear Area 2 Friends, 
 

 By this time most of us have either gone back to school, or started up our handbell season 
again (or both).  As I write this last message, some areas of eastern PA and NY as well as areas of 
NJ have been hit pretty hard with recent flooding.  I know that a couple of our Area 2 Board  
members have been affected and our prayers go out to all of you.   
 

 Many of you were present for the 2011 Area 2 Festival Conference in Kutztown this past 
July.  After reading all of your evaluation sheets (yes, I read all 414 of them) I was pleased to see 
everyone seemed to learn plenty, made lots of good music, enjoyed the concerts and generally had 
a great time.  Being from the Mid-West, we don’t get to hear the Agape Ringers very often and 
watch David Weck in action.  What a class act they are!  Ron Bellamy and the Bell Amis ensemble 
treated us with great variety, musicality, and were very entertaining.  Those present would all 
agree that Sue Garton’s concert was just magical.  Her musicality and grace, all under the extra 
stress of that time for her, was something wonderful and inspirational to witness.  I’m pleased to 
be able to tell you that her vision is improving. 
   

 Through the efforts of your Area 2 Board, and a higher than expected attendance, we did 
have a profitable event.  This money will pay for most of the Area 2 expenses for the next two 
years.  Expenses such as: the mentoring program, workshop events, support for the Romanian 
handhime choir, Board meeting expenses, scholarships, and the chime lending program. 
  
 Yes it was hot, probably one of the hotter weeks of the summer.  I will promise you now 
that while I continue on the Board as Past Chair, I will encourage us to strongly consider venues 
with an air-conditioned massed ringing floor!  That has been a consideration in the past, but many 
of those centrally located venues, with AC, are also considerably more expensive, or they have 
other issues that make a successful festival difficult.    
 

 Speaking of the Area 2 Board, I want to thank each and every one of the 2010 - 2011 
Board members for their hard work and dedication, not just for the 2011 Festival Conference, but 
for your help to me during my tenure as Chair for the past two years.  I truly could not have done 
this without each and every one of you, because we did it all together.  Special thanks go out to 
our retiring Board members at the end of their tenure: Chris Braden, Judy Dinkler, Shelley Giaier 
and Bobbi Schmid.  You will be missed.  And thank you also, Area 2, for giving me the             
opportunity to serve you as your Chair.  Believe it or not, I think I’m actually going to miss doing 
this!  I trust that you will give Jackie Anderson all of the help and support you have shown me 
over the past two years. 
 

Sincerely, 

Jim RossettiJim RossettiJim Rossetti   
Area 2 Chair 

 

Greetings Area 2 members, 
 

 I am Jackie Anderson, the new chairman for Area 2.  My e-mail address is                      
anderson@rpa.net.  If any of you have concerns, questions, or comments about anything going on 
in the area, I would be glad to hear from you. 
 

 There are workshops planned for the fall.  Information about those is in this issue of 
Twice Tolled Tales.  Check them out.  See if any of them are in your area.  If your choir is in need 
of a mentoring session, contact the mentoring chair listed in the Area 2 Board information. 
 

 Thanks to all of you who filled out the evaluations for the Kutztown Festival.  We are 
using those to help us in planning the 2013 Oswego Festival.  Also, watch for information on next 
year’s Area 2 summer event. 
 

 Lastly, Area 2 is in need of a Membership Chair.  This is a very important position on 
your Board!  Please contact me if you might be interested. 

Jackie AndersonJackie AndersonJackie Anderson   
Area 2 Chair–Elect 

From the Chair . . .From the Chair . . .From the Chair . . .   
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http://www.area2agehr.org 



Our Area 2 Banner—always a great sight! 

The Young Ringers led by Ron Bellamy 

Debbie Rice—our fearless leader 

Area 2 Festival at Kutztown—July 2011 
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What Does a Truck Load of Bells and Equipment Look Like? 
by Bob Ward 
 
They say a picture is worth a thousand words, so have a look! 
 
Our Festival is more than massed and division ringing, it’s educational as well.  Area II has a long 
history of providing great festivals, with talented directors, clinicians, classes and activities.  And 
yet, seldom do the participants even think about where all the equipment comes from or how it gets 
to the festival site. 
 

And where does a truck toad of bells and equipment 
come from?  Well, they come from churches mostly, 
members and non-members alike, who generously          
entrust their bells and other equipment to the Area for 
the period of the festival.  The festival budget includes 
an expense for a truck rental to bring the bell sets to the    
festival site for the various instructional classes.  While in 
the Area’s care, all this equipment is insured by AGEHR 
Inc.  Each lender receives from the Area, a remuneration 
that is equal to a year’s membership in AGEHR.  Without 
the generosity of these people and churches, those              
unseen and unsung heroes, our festival would only have 
been a partial success. 

 
Special thanks go to Malmark, Inc. for the loan of C2 through B2 bass bells for our Masterclass 
participants as well as those who provided equipment for all our classes.  

 
Our thanks go to:  
  
Nancy Stombaugh, Faith Lutheran Brethren Church. Briarcliffe Manor NY          
Eileen Laurence, Katonah Presbyterian Church, Katonah, NY 
Ron Bellamy, Church of Apostles, Lancaster, PA & Grace UMC, Millersville, PA  
Winona Teater, First Baptist Church, Poughkeepsie, NY  
Bill Bakker, The Reformed Church, Poughkeepsie, NY 
Georgia Roelof, Convent of the Sacred Heart, Greenwich, CT  
Rev. Paul Lent, Freedom Plains Presbyterian Church, LaGrangeville, NY  
Chris Braden, Jersey Jubilation, Ridgewood, NJ 
Cory Davis, Christ Church UMC, New York, NY 
Carol Roman, Warwick Reformed Church & Warwick UMC, Warwick, NY  
MJ Phelan, Christ Church on Quaker Hill, Pawling, NY 
Chris Lenti, Third Presbyterian Church, Rochester, NY  
Judy Dinkler, Easton Bible College, Burlington, NJ 
Marilyn Hines, Slippery Rock, PA 
Edwina Pratt,  Hopewell Junction Reformed Church, Hopewell Junction, NY 
Susan Erdley, First Presbyterian Church, Lewisburg, PA 
 
 
If you or your organization are willing to lend your equipment to the area for an Area event, please 
do not hesitate to contact an Area board member. 
 
 



 

Did you miss out? 
 

 
 If you attended the 2011 Festival Conference and did not order a     
t-shirt/polo or were unable to attend and would like to order one, please 
contact me right away!  We need to have a combined order of at least 24 
shirts to ensure they can be made.  The cost for a t-shirt is $9.00 ($1 extra 
for 2x/3x) and the price for a polo is $16.00 ($2 extra for 2x/3x) plus $4.95 
for shipping & handling.  Orders will be taken until September 30, 2011.  
Please e-mail your order (include type of shirt and size) to 
hack0621@gmail.com along with your mailing address.  If at least 24 
shirts are ordered, you will be contacted with additional payment                   
information.  Seize the opportunity while it lasts!!!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

From our Betty Garee Scholarship Winner…….From our Betty Garee Scholarship Winner…….  
 

Dear Members of Area 2, 
 

Last spring I counted down the days until my very first Area 2 Festival.  What a tremendous experi-
ence it was!  As a scholarship winner, I was excited to explore the mysteries of handbell ringing and 
become totally absorbed in the art.  Little did I know that the talent and energy at the festival would be 
so magnetic that I couldn’t wait to come home and tell the others all about it.  I was impressed with 
the degree of commitment on the part of the Board and the participants alike.  The event ran smoothly 
and the music was outstanding!   
 
I’d like to once  again say “thank you” for the opportunity to attend, and bring along two other ringers 
from our choir.  We  have already used some of the technics, tips and tidbits that we learned at the fes-
tival, and the performance level of our choir has been bumped up a notch.  They are excited to re-
hearse and are less intimidated by something new.  None of that would have been possible without the 
festival experience.  Myt goals for the year include finding ways that handbells can be effectively in-
corporated into the contemporary worship format and helping ringers to feel more comfortable look-
ing away from their music ( and looking at the director, of course).  :)  
 
Our eyes and ears are open and ready to ring!!!  Let’s make it happen.  Come see us at the fall work-
shop on October 29. 
 
Sincerely, 
Linda Hoffman 
Bellefonte, PA 
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Help Wanted 

Tuesday evening rehearsals at 5:30 and 7:30.          
10 month position (Sept. – June).  Must have 
handbell experience, bachelor’s degree in music, 
and experience working in a church as a                 
volunteer or in a professional capacity. 

It’s Not Too Late! 
by Bob Ward 
 
The Area 2 Handchime lending program 
has been one of  our  most successful            
programs.  Area 2 has lent chimes to 
churches, a senior citizen center, an inter-
national summer camp, school for students 
with emotional and developmental difficul-
ties. Some of  them as a result of  the               
program ,have managed to purchase   

                              chimes for their organizations. 
 
Applications for the 2011-2012 term began March 1.  But the 
good news is that we still have sets available, if  you act quickly. 
All the information is available on line at: 
 
http://www.area2agehr.org/programs/chimes/chimes.shtml 
 
Documents and supporting material can be sent via email to             
expedite the process.  So if  you’ve been thinking about adding 
chimes to your program, now is the time to act. 
 
Contact Bob Ward at RJWardNY@optonline.net for more              
information. 



AGEHR AREA 2 FALL 2011  
WORKSHOPS 

 
Contact Person: Betsy Barr, 585-645-9150, wtbarr@hotmail.com 

 
 

Register for a Fall Techniques Workshop as an individual or come  
with other members of your choir 

 
 

Beginning Techniques:   
 Topics covered will include: the proper techniques for straight ringing,  
   stopped techniques (such as malleting, marting, and plucking),   
   echoes, swinging, and the singing bell technique.   
The group will prepare 2 pieces (one a level 1 and the other a level 1+) and then             
perform them for the Intermediate Techniques group at the end of the workshop. 
 
 
Intermediate Techniques and Ensemble Ringing:   
 This group will focus on an intermediate level of all the above techniques            
plus an introduction to ensemble style ringing using some of the different techniques 
listed.  This group will also prepare two pieces (one level 2 and one level 2+) and will 
perform them for the Beginner Techniques group. 
 
 

The scheduled workshops are from 9 AM to 3 PM (lunch not included) on the day and 
place noted: 
 
 

  Saturday, October 29, 2011 
  Park United Methodist Church 
  30 North Lake Street 
  North East, PA  16428 
  Hostess: Linda Schroder 
  Phone: 814-725-9530 
  e-mail: linsch@verizon.net 
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Saturday, October 29, 2011 
Faith United Methodist Church 
512 Hughes Street 
Bellefonte, PA  16823 
Hostess: Linda Hoffman 
Phone: 814-355-3929 
e-mail: pianogirl1905@yahoo.com 



Make check out to AGEHR Area II, Inc. 
Please mail registrations to: 
 

Betsy Barr 
6057 Independence Way 
Ontario, NY 14519 
 

AGEHR Area II 

State Workshops 2011 
 
 

Registration Form (Please Print) 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Please copy a separate form for each individual registering.)           Cost: $25 per person 
 

Name_________________________________AGEHR Membership No.___________ 

Preferred Mailing Address____________________________________________________ 

City________________________________State___________________Zip____________ 

Telephone (____)____________________E-mail_________________________________ 

Church/School/Organization (if applicable)_______________________________________ 
 
 
_______I am interested in receiving a Professional Development Certificate 
 
 
Check one:   ____Beginning Techniques    ____Intermediate Techniques/Ensemble Ringing 
 
 

_________October 29 North East, PA (registration postmarked by October 22) 
_________October 29 Bellefonte, PA (registration postmarked by October 22) 
 
 

I can bring _________octaves of hand bells. Manufacturer___________________________ 
I can bring _________octaves of chimes. Manufacturer____________________________ 
I can bring _________feet of foam padding and _______________feet of covers. 
 
 

Questions, contact: Betsy Barr, 585-645-9150, wtbarr@hotmail.com 

Please make a copy of this form for your records. 

Office Use Only 
 

Reg. #________________ 

Postmark ______________ 

Check #________________ 
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Chairman  

Jackie Anderson 
anderson@rpa.net  
337 Allenboro Dr.  
Webster, NY  14580 
585-265-9054  
 

Chair-Elect  

Susan Guse 
sguse@frontiernet.net  
53 Marges Way  
Hopewell Junction, NY 12533 
845-227-7696  
 

Treasurer  

Jeremy Peters 
psbfan6@gmail.com 
250 Fairhaven Rd. 
Rochester, NY  14610 
585-233-1451  
 

Secretary  

Christina Lenti 
clenti@thirdpresbyterian.org 
4 Meigs Street 
Rochester, NY  14580 
585-671-4363 
 

Past Chair  

Jim Rossetti  
jdrmaestro@comcast.net 
104 Woodberry Rd 
Baden, PA  15005 
412-913-5728   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Membership  

Position Open 
 

NJ State Representative 

Jill Fedon  
jill.fedon@verizon.net 
908-835-1491  
199 Broad Street  
Washington, NJ  07882 
 

NY State Representative 

Cynthia Reineke  
turtle5210@excite.com  
75 Old Red Mill Rd.     
Rensselaer, NY  12144 
518-368-6514 
 

PA State Representative 

Alan Hack 
hack0621@gmail.com 
572 W. Main Street 
Bloomsburg, PA  17815 
570-854-0733 
 

CHIME Chair  

Bob Ward 
RJWardNY@optonline.net 
99 Sunny Brook Circle  
Highland, NY  12528 
845-691-2124  
 
 
 
 

NJ CHIME Chair 

Position Open 
 

PA CHIME Chair  

Position Open 
 

Mentoring Chair  

Marilyn Shenenberger  
handbelle@comcast.net 
771 N. Pennsylvania Ave 
Morrisville, PA 19067 
609-871-8819 
 

Workshop Coordinator 

Betsy Barr 
wtbarr@hotmail.com 
6057 Independence Way 
Ontario, NY  14519 
315-524-3816 
 

Historian 
Cory Davis 
cbdavis@gmail.com 
28-25 34th Street #1 
Astoria, NY  11103 
718-255-6317 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Area II Board Members 2011—2013 

Special Group Liaison 
Joyce Klinck 
pjklinck@comcast.net 
380 Selby Place 
Blue Bell, PA  19422 
215-699-0104 

 

Financial Advisor 

Peggy McNamee  
peggymc@malachy.com 
5 Highland Dr.  
Pittsburgh, PA 15202 
412-761-8910  
 

Webmaster  

John Braden 
j.braden@uslightning.org 
328 Queens Ct.  
Ridgewood, NJ 07450 
201-447-2751 
 

Communication Coordinator 

Kathie Bittenbender 
rbittenben@verizon.net 
292 Founders Way 
Mechanicsburg, PA 17050 
717-697-6257  
 

Endowment Fund Chair   

Margaret Zabo 
obaz615@verizon.net 
615 N. Meadowcroft Ave 
Pittsburgh, PA 15216 
412-341-1356 
 

 

APPOINTED           
POSITIONS 

EXECUTIVE BOARD 
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Election Results 

Chair-Elect:  Susan Guse 
Treasurer:  Jeremy Peters 

Secretary:  Christina Lenti 

The new Bylaws were passed 

Thank you to everyone who voted 

(only about 17% of our membership)   



New Jersey 
 

Pamela Unger 

Whiting, NJ 08759 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New York 
 

Clarice Burgwardt 

Orchard Park, NY 14127 

 

Asbury First U. Methodist Church                        
Elizabeth Church 

Rochester, NY 14618 
 

Lynette Bartlett 

Syracuse, NY 13214 
 

Kim Palermo-Bogardus 

Greenport, NY 11944 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pennsylvania 
 

St. John’s Evangelical Lutheran 

Aimie Biasi 

Temple, PA 19560 

 

Mary Bowers 

Easton, PA 18045 

 

Ayoma Finlay 

Flourtown, PA 19031 
 

Bakerstown U. Methodist Church 
Denise Grier 

Gibsonia, PA 15044 

 

Janet Kingsley 

Hanover, PA 17331 

 

James Marshall 

Pittsburgh, PA 15241 

 

The Devereux Foundation 

King of Prussia, PA 19406 

 

Karen Worley 

York Springs, PA 17372 

 

Palm Lutheran Church 

Steven Inners 

Palmyra, PA 17078 

 

Hope for Hyndman Charter School 

Caroline Leap 

Hyndman, PA 15545 

 

Sandy Martin 

Conshohocken, PA 19428 

 
Dayton U. Methodist Church 

Deb Monroe 

Dayton, PA 16222 

New MembersNew MembersNew Members   
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Next TTT deadline is October 15October 15October 15, 2011 

TWICE TOLLED TALES is published four times per year for the membership of AGEHR Area 2.  Publication 
dates for 2011 are February, June, September and November.  The deadline for articles and photos is the fifteenth 
day of the month prior to the publication date; these will be included as space permits.  It is preferred that articles be 
sent in the format of Microsoft Office 2000 (or later) Publisher as an email attachment.  Articles may also be sent in 
hard copy form, typewritten.  Photos are always welcome.  All information for publication and advertisements should 
be sent to the editor with TTT newsletter in the subject area: 
 
 Kathie Bittenbender                                          RBittenben@verizon.net 
 292 Founders Way    717-697-6257 
 Mechanicsburg, PA 17050 
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July 7-10, 2011 
Area II Festival Conference 

Kutztown University 
Kutztown, PA 

 

Debbie Rice, Director 
Arnold Sherman, Masterclass 

 

April 2, 2011 
Nittany Valley Handbell Festival 

State College, PA 
 

David Harris, Director 
 

Contact:  Gail Ritchey 
                 814-234-1655 

 

July 5-7, 2011 
Area II Young Ringers Festival 

Kutztown University 
Kutztown, PA 

 

Ron Bellamy, Director 

Check updates at the area website:  www.area2agehr.org 

April 9, 2011 
Western PA Handbell Festival 
Wilson Christian Academy 

West Mifflin, PA 
 

Howard Moser, Director 
 

Contact: Kathy Hayes 
734-235-0202 

 

May 14, 2011 
Challenge Ring 

Webster Presbyterian Church 
Webster, NY 

 

Ron Bellamy, Director 
 

Contact: Betsy Barr 
315-524-3816 

 

April 30, 2011 
Hudson Valley Handbell Festival 

Nyack, NY 
 

Deborah Rice, Director 
 

Contact: Rex Holden 
631-567-8913 

 

 

October 29, 2011 
 

Area 2 Fall Workshop 
Park U. Methodist Church 

North East, PA 
 

Contact: Linda Schroder 
linsch@verizon.net 

814-725-9530 

 

October 15,  2011 
Bell a deux 

First English Lutheran Church 
Punxsutawney, PA 

 

7:00 pm 
 

Contact: Laurie Glover Spence 
laurieglover@verizon.net 

814-938-9422 

 

September 10, 2011 
9am - 4pm 

 

Directors Workshop 
with Venita McGorman 

 

New York City, NY 
 

Contact: Cory Davis 
212-838-3036 

Check updates at the area website:  www.area2agehr.org 
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October 29, 2011 
 

Area 2 Fall Workshop 
Faith U. Methodist Church 

Bellefonte, PA 
 

Contact: Linda Hoffman 
pianogirl1905@yahoo.com 

814-355-3929 

AGEHR Area 2 BELLETIN BOARD 


